
 

 
Clichy, February 20th 2009  
 

Remuneration of L'Oréal Corporate Officers 

At a meeting chaired by Sir Lindsay Owen-Jones on Monday February 16th, 2009, the L'Oréal Board of 
Directors was apprised of recommendations by the Management and Remunerations Committee and took 
the following decisions: 
 
REMUNERATION FOR FINANCIAL YEAR 2009: 
 
M. Jean-Paul Agon, Chief Executive Officer:  
 
Following an examination of the allocation criteria given in the 2007 annual report (volume 2, page 85) and 
with respect to a target of 2,100,000 euros, the variable part of the 2008 remuneration for the Chief 
Executive Officer was set at 1,365,000 euros, or 65% of the target. 
 
Note: the fixed part of the remuneration of the Chief Executive Officer had previously been set at 2,100,000 
euros for 2008. 
 
Sir Lindsay Owen-Jones, Chairman of the Board of Directors: 
 
The variable part of the 2008 remuneration of the Chairman of the Board of Directors was, on grounds of 
solidarity and at his express wish, aligned with the same percentage terms as the Chief Executive Officer’s 
target. The Chairman therefore receives a variable part corresponding to the same 65% of the 1,500,000 
euro target, or 975,000 euros. 
 
Note: the fixed part of the 2008 remuneration of the Chairman of the Board of Directors had previously 
been set at 2,000,000 euros for 2008. 
 
REMUNERATION FOR FINANCIAL YEAR 2009: 
 
The Board has decided to keep the fixed parts of remunerations at their current level: 

- 2,100,000 euros for Mr. Jean-Paul Agon, Chief Executive Officer 
- 2,000,000 euros for Sir Lindsay Owen-Jones, Chairman of the Board of Directors. 

 
The Board also set the 2009 target for the variable share of this remuneration, which remains the same as 
for 2008: 

- 2,100,000 euros for Mr. Jean-Paul Agon, Chief Executive Officer, 
- 1,500,000 euros for Sir Lindsay Owen-Jones, Chairman of the Board of Directors. 

 
The criteria for allocating these variables parts will be given in the 2008 annual report. 
 
With respect to stock options, the Board of Directors has established a rule that stock-options are only 
allocated after accounts are closed at the end of each financial year. This means that no stock options 
were granted in 2008. 
 
 
"This news release does not const i tute an of fer to sel l ,  or  a sol ic i tat ion of  an of fer to buy L'Oréal  shares. I f  
you wish to obtain more comprehensive informat ion about L 'Oréal ,  p lease refer to the publ ic documents 
registered in France with the Autor i té des Marchés Financiers,  also avai lable in Engl ish on our Internet s i te 
www.loreal- f inance.com. 
This news release may contain some forward- looking statements.  Al though the Company considers that these 
statements are based on reasonable hypotheses at  the date of  publ icat ion of  th is release, they are by their  
nature subject  to r isks and uncertaint ies which could cause actual  resul ts to di f fer mater ial ly f rom those 
indicated or projected in these statements."  
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For more information, please contact your bank, broker or f inancial institution (I.S.I.N. code: FR0000120321), and consult your usual newspapers, and 
the Internet site for shareholders and investors, http://www.loreal-f inance.com, or its mobile version on your cell phone, http://mobile.loreal-
f inance.com; alternatively, call +33.1.40.14.80.50. 

 
  


